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Slimbridge Visit
Firstly, we got on the coach and drove for an
hour. Eventually, we got to Slimbridge and we
had to walk through a special disinfectant.
Next, we met a lady called Sue and she
showed us where to put our bags. We had an
amazing view out across the wetlands. Then,
we went pond dipping and found lots of fish,
snails and even a blood worm. Next, we
walked all the way to the other side to see the
pink-backed pelican called Sprout. His wing
span was 2.5 metres! Then, we went to see the
flamingos that were very bright! They were
also very loud! After that, we went to 'Back
from the Brink'. When we were there, we even
got to see an otter! Finally, we went to Welly
Boot Land where there was water to play with.
It was really fun and I recommend going.
Mark, Year 2
First, we went on the coach for 1 hour. We met
a lady called Sue and she showed us to a room
and we put our bags down and had a snack.
After that, we went pond dipping and we saw
fish. Then, we went back and had lunch, it was
nice. Then, we went to see a show and there
was a pelican called Spout. He was huge!
Next, we saw some flamingos, ducklings and
lots of geese. Then, we went to Welly Boot
Land and then went back on the coach. It was
really enjoyable and there was a lot to see.
Lila, Year 1

Alderton Site
Move to one site from September 2022
We are delighted by the proposed works from
the Council. We are currently awaiting the
final costings before sharing the proposals in
full details.
One of the exciting aspects is where the
classes will be based.
KS1 Class will now be based in the large
classroom that currently has Year 5/6 in.
The Year 3/4 Class will be based in the end
classroom also on the ground floor.
The Year 5/6 Class will be based upstairs.
We are hoping that some rear outside works
will commence before the end of term, but are
waiting for confirmation on this.
Before the end of term, we will need to move
the Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 furniture into their
new classrooms as well as move furniture out
of the end classroom into the hall.
We will also need to bring over the Dumbleton
furniture and resources. This will go into the
hall in the first instance while the building
work is carried out.
The aim is that this work takes place in the last
week of term. Precise details will follow once
work schedules are confirmed. If you have a
van or are able to help pack up and move
things we would be absolutely delighted to
have some help.
Further details to follow.

Wraparound Care - Breakfast and After
School Clubs
The job adverts are now live on the
Gloucestershire Teaching jobs website. Please
pass on to anyone that you think would be
interested in applying. Thank you to the
parents who have already contacted the office
to reserve days.
Help
If anyone has found any money which was
dropped outside the school, please would you
hand it into the office. Thank you.
Admin/Finance Role
We have shortlisted five outstanding
applicants for Mrs Hainsworth’s role. We will
be interviewing over two mornings next week.

Sports Day
You should all have received a letter regarding
the plans for Sport’s Day on the 14th July.
Obviously, it is weather dependant, and we
will try to make a decision as early as possible
if the weather is inclement.

FOOHS News
5th July - FOOHS Meeting, 8pm, Hobnails.
All welcome!
7th July DISCO, dancing shoes ready! 5pm 6.30pm
Please hand return slips in by Monday please.
Road Closure
Willow Bank Road will be closed on the 5 and
6th of July.

Move Up Day
We’ve had an amazing day today! The
children have really enjoyed being with their
new teachers and it was a pleasure to welcome
Mr Avards into school to meet the children
and some of the parents.

School Play
ROLL UP! ROLL UP!
We are very excited to show you our
production of Robin Hood and the
Sherwood Hoodies. The children have worked
incredibly hard learning lines, songs and
choreography! Our first performance is at 2pm
on Tuesday 5th July and the final performance
is 6pm on Wednesday 6th July.
On Wednesday’s evening performance, we
will make the playground available for car
parking. If you choose to park there, then you
do so at your own risk and please park
sensibly.

Congratulations!
Congratulations to Edward who ran the 5km
Pretty Muddy Race in 32 minutes to raise
money for Cancer Research! That is a great
time and I’m very jealous as I do love a good
Mud Run!!

Football news from Charlie (Year 5)

Thank You

Last Saturday I took part in a football
tournament at Winchcombe. I played for the
under 11s, under 14s and the under 16s. Each
match I played in we won. 11-10, 7-4 and 2-1.

We received a lovely Thank You letter and
certificate from the British Red Cross for our
donation towards the Ukraine Crisis Appeal.

Well done Charlie, that is fantastic! To play in
such a range of age groups is a real
achievement!
Parents and children please do share any
exciting news with us!

Winchcombe Foodbank
Winchcombe Foodbank is based at Encounter
Church from 1.30-3pm every Tuesday. Please
see northcotswold.foodbank.org.uk for more
details.
Holiday Activity and Food Programme

Parent Courses
Gloucestershire County Council are running
courses below.
Upgrade Your Maths is a 7 week course
running on Thursday mornings from 10-12.
This course is designed especially for parents
who are anxious about maths. Parents work in
a small group online and are supported so that
they soon feeling comfortable tackling a range
of maths questions and develop confidence to
support their children with their homework.
This course is starting on Thursday 9 June.

HAF is available during the summer holidays
and bookings are open from 11 July.
www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/haf

Our Christian Values

Help Your Child with Writing for
ESOL Parents runs on Wednesday afternoons
online. The focus of the class is to improve
parents English skills and look at the
techniques schools use to support children
with their written skills in the UK. This class
runs weekly in term time for 12 weeks. You
can enrol by clicking on this link English
Class- Help Your Child with Writing
Parents can enrol online through the
website here.
* The courses are free if you are over 19 years
old, have lived in the UK for 3 or more years,
have a valid Residence Permit, and are one of
the following: Unemployed or earning below
£18,525 per year; qualified below a Level 2
(less than 5 GCSEs); have mental health
challenges, have a learning difficulty or
disability.

Maple Class
We had a very exciting start to the week by
going on a brilliant school trip to Slimbridge!
The children enjoyed seeing the many varieties
of birds and animals as well as pond dipping.
Back at school, we have continued with the
nature theme by hunting for butterflies in our

outdoor classroom. We even had one land on
our hands where it tickled us!
We have written some fantastic recounts about
our favourite part of the trip in English this
week, focusing on using full stops at the end of
sentences, using correct letter formation and
accurate spelling of tricky words.
In Maths, we have been exploring odd and
even numbers by sorting groups of objects as
well as numerals.
We have produced some beautiful art work
about the story of creation, using paint to make
a colourful background before painting the
sea, land and air creatures which God made.

Willow Class
Our week began with a trip to Slimbridge
Wetland Centre. We had a fantastic trip and all
of the children were a credit to Oak Hill
showing impeccable behaviour and asking the
staff lots of interesting questions. We hope you
enjoyed reading some of the children’s
recounts. The children tried hard to use time

connectives that they have been learning about
in English this week.

Hawthorn Class

In Maths, we have started a new unit on time.
Year 1 have been looking at before and after
and putting things in order of time. Year 2
have been recapping o’clock and half past.

This week in Hawthorn Class, we have
continued to learn about angles. We have
learnt to recognise acute, obtuse and right
angles and about their relationship to each
other. We have begun to differentiate between
them when looking at polygons.

In our Art lesson, we investigated the artist
James Rizzi and looked at his work. We
picked our favourite painting and tried hard to
draw our own version. We also completed a
joint project with Maple Class where we used
the paint palettes to paint the animals from the
creation story.

In English, we have continued our descriptive
writing incorporating all the English language
techniques we have been learning about and
have created some amazing stories; one even
included a bowling playing octopus!!
In our Roma topic, we learnt about Roman
hierarchy. We learnt that at the top of the
hierarchy is the Emperor who had absolute
power. At the bottom, the slaves had no
rights, were bought and sold, and had no
personal freedom. This created some wellreasoned discussion around hierarchy today.
In Science, we wrote up our experiment
regarding how long it took four different
celery sticks (with their leaves on) to take up
the coloured water from the pots they were in
and whether it changed the colour of the
celery. We examined the results against our
predictions.
We have had lots of fun practising for Sport’s
Day and have all had turns at the sprint, the
relay, skipping, hockey dribble and the
wonderful egg and spoon race! We can’t wait
to show off our skills.

Juniper Class
This week in Juniper Class we have been
rehearsing the play. We have costumes and all
the props and the play is looking fantastic! The
children have taken on board the stage
directions, listened to the feedback and are
ready to show you their wonderful characters.
In English, we have used an engaging and
interesting video, Alma, as our inspiration for
writing. The children have been focusing on
writing to describe. They have used expanded
noun phrases, adverbials and a range of
punctuation to bring to life their writing. It is a

very unique video but the children have loved
it.

House Points

In Maths we explored drawing accurately,
measuring angles to create perfect replicas of
various shapes. This meant the children
needed to pull together their understanding of
interior angles in polygons and
their understanding of circles to be successful.

Emerald – 144

In DT the children designed their buildings,
considering which shapes will help to create
the strongest free standing building. The
children will be building these next week.

Diary Dates

Diamond – 143

Ruby – 80
Sapphire - 100

Please be aware that these may be subject to
change.

We have been practising for sports day in PE.

Stars of the Week

July

Maple

1st

Star of the Week - Lyla for working really
hard on your writing, using all of your phonics
knowledge

Induction Day at Winchcombe
Year 5/6 Swimming

5th

School Play 2pm

6th

Reports Out

Value of the Week – Rory for demonstrating
courage when pond dipping at Slimbridge

School Play 6pm
7th

FOOHs Disco

Willow

8th

Swimming

Star of the Week - Mark for writing a fantastic
recount using time connectives

14th

Sports Day 10-12

15th

Extra Swim for Year 5/6

20th

End of Term

Value of the Week - Arwen for showing all of
our values whilst on our trip. Thank you!
Hawthorn
Star of the Week – Lottie for being confident
and expressive on stage.
Value of the Week – Archie for embracing his
character on stage.
Juniper
Star of the Week – Alana for an excellent
piece of descriptive work.
Value of the Week – Lola for persevering
when she was nervous and showing courage
on stage.

